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This term’s value is 

Wisdom 
 
 
 

 
 

Weekly Awards  Dates 

 
Well done to our Stars of the week  
             

Sienna in the infants 
and Jessica in the juniors. 

 
Congratulations to Milana 

for winning the reading raffle! 
 

 
Thank you to Theo for sharing news of his 

 winner’s medal in a football tournament. Also to 
Anabelle who has now moved up to skill 

 level 8 in gymnastics. 
 

 
Tues 4th July          Transition day in school 
Weds 5th July         Sports afternoon 1.30-3pm 
Thurs 6th July        Year 6 trip to Wicksteed Park 
Thurs 13th July      Reports out to Parents  
Fri 14th July            Whole school trip to Salcey Forest 
Fri 14th July           Year 6 sleepover  
Mon 17th July       Juniors trip to Hazard Alley in Milton          
                                Keynes  
Tues 18th July       Whole School trip to Conkers 
Fri 21st July            Year 6 Leavers Celebration and Picnic  
                                11.30am onwards 
                                Last day of term 
 

From Mrs Busari  
 
The children will be bringing home a letter today about our two whole school 
trips coming up before the end of term.  One to Salcey Forest and one to Conkers 
in Leicestershire.  There will be a reply slip for you to return to give consent for 
your child to attend the two trips.   
 
The Juniors trip to Hazard Alley on 17th July is fast approaching, please ensure 
you have returned the consent slip and made payment for this visit as we 
finalise our numbers with the safety centre.   
 
The Juniors treated the Infants to a recorder concert on Thursday following their 
programme of 10 weeks of recorder lessons.  They were brilliant! They had learnt 
around 10 different songs and worked really well together to perform for 
us.  Well done Juniors.   
 
Wednesday afternoon is our Sports Day.  Parents are welcome to come and 
watch on Wednesday, down at the rec.  At the moment the forecast looks to be 
dry.  We will continue to monitor the forecast as we get nearer to Wednesday.   
 
Art Club has now finished for the summer break.  A huge thank you to Fi for her 
hard work running the club, she comes up with such creative ideas.  We will be 
starting Art Club up again in the Autumn Term.   
 
I hope you have a lovely week in school,  
 
Best Wishes  
 
Jude Busari 
 

Our social media  
 

Find us on Facebook, 
 

Ashton CofE Primary School | Facebook 

 
 

 
               

Twitter… 
 
 @ashtonceprimary 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
…and for our school website, 

please visit  
 

www.ashtonceprimary.org.uk 
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